anne Baldwin

From: dc.support@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Sent: 18 July 2022 20:12

To: DC Support

Subject: New comments for application 22/01653/F

New comments have been received for application 22/01653/F at site address: Land South Of The Old Council
Houses Opposite Brook Cottage Wroxton Lane Horley
0OX15 6BB

Address:
4 The Old Council Houses,Wroxton Lane,Horley,Banbury,0X15 6BB

Comment type:
Support

Comments:

| wholeheartedly support the application for the car park. It will allow the large build up of cars at the bottom of
Horley to be taken off the road and allow that entire area to be freed up. Only 3 weeks ago | was privy to a Class One
HGV lorry getting stuck at the bottom of the village. Having taken a wrong turn down Wroxton Lane the driver and
his 50 ft lorry were completely stuck. The driver was lucky in that the 2 cars park either side of the village road had
their respective drivers at home and both cars where driven away leaving the lorry space to drive up through the
village. Had ( which often happens ) the drivers been working away or on holiday then the truck had no option to
move forward or reverse and would have simply had to stay there until the drivers where back home. That could
have been weeks, with the entire bottom of the village cut off with no access for vehicles in or out of the village. The
car park will provide a huge boost to the bottom of the village. At present the area looks unsightly and it will also
allow the bottom of the village to be much much tidier and pleasing on the eye too.

Case Officer:
Will Anstey

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender
immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..



